

Minutes of Finance Committee Meeting of 7/23

Joint meeting with the Board of Selectman

Present for BOS:

Mr McMurray

Mr Houle

Mr Wallacott

Present for Fincom:

Ms Walsh

Mr Hayes

Mr Rice

Mr Meehan

Mr Steffian

Mr Dorward

Also Present:

Linda Sanders

Nancy Haines

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm

Motion to approve minutes of 7/2 meeting made by Ms Walsh and seconded by Mr Hayes and approved unanimously.

RFT #08-03 for $2520 to Highway wages for 6 weeks wages due to injury to present employee. Bill Davis explained need to allow flexibility needed to to labor shortage.

A suggestion was made that Highway Department go forward with adding person without RFT. Fincom and BOS will work with Mr Davis if wages line comes up short. Running tally to be kept.

Ms Walsh made a motion to disapprove transfer. The motion was seconded by Mr Steffian and was passed unanimously.

Budget shortfall discussion:

Idea was surfaced to alter timing of STM vs over-ride ballot to give voters better information. Mr Hayes feels we should not inform voters of budget shortfall until education department mandates budget number. Mr Wallacott agreed and suggested that approximately $160,000 in budget cuts be found.

Ms Walsh feels it is the Fincom’s responsibility to have budget cuts identified to fund school budget.

Mr Hayes suggested that Town stop paying for snow removal/plowing of private roads. $7,500 possible savings if it is legal to rescind prior decision to pay for plowing.

Mr Steffian reported that Fire Chief thought stipends could be eliminated if absolutely necessary.

Suggestions made by Mr Wallacott:


Eliminate the following positions:

Highway Superintendent

Town Administrator to part-time

Land-use Coordinator

Library Assistant

Police Patrolman

Total of cuts approximately $180,000

Question raised by Mr Mc Murray regarding School transportation costs. Is Ashby required to pay these costs? Could a fee basis be used?

Information requested by Fincom to Linda Sanders about Library grant and useage numbers. This was followed by a discussion regarding the feasibility of closing the Library.

Meeting adjourned at 10:10 pm

